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Remembering 9/11 

This is a reminder to be prepared to talk with your children about the events of 9/11 and how as a country we 

must always remember the actions of the past while not letting them hold us back from moving forward.  

Together, and in collaboration with one another, we must remain undivided to creating the country that we wish 

for our children to thrive in.  

 

Hartland Students Perform Well Once Again  

Some of you might be hearing that students in public schools are not performing at pre-pandemic levels.   

In Hartland, this is not the case. In most tested grade levels, we are at or above pre-pandemic proficiency levels.  

Let’s thank our teachers and administrators for creating the environment for success and students for their grit!      

 

 
 

 

 



 

Reminder of Upcoming County Special Education Millage Informational Meetings 

LESA is hosting some informational meetings on the proposed special education millage you will see on the 

November ballot.  

 

Meeting dates: 

Thursday, Sept. 5 – Noon 

Thursday, Sept. 19 – 5:30 pm 

Thursday, Oct. 3 – Noon 

Thursday, Oct. 17 – 5:30 pm 

 

Both virtual and in person 

• Address: 1425 W Grand River Ave., Howell, in the Innovation Room. 

• Virtual: https://tinyurl.com/millageinfo 

 

You can also visit the informational webpage at: 

https://www.livingstonesa.org/special-education-livingston-county 

 

I began visiting with the PTO/PAC’s to discuss this proposal and answer any questions parents have.  Please 

join me when I visit your child’s meeting soon.  Check with your PTO/PAC for the time and location.  You can 

view the presentation at:  https://www.hartlandschools.us/documents/Superintendent-Updates/2024-

2025%20Additional%20Documents/2024-2025-Special-Ed-Millage-County.pdf  

 

Chrome Books and One-to-One Computers for Students 

In the past year I have been asked why the district does not have a one-to-one computer program (every child 

issued a computer) and why PTO’s are asked to purchase more chrome books.  The answers are: 

 

One-to-one student computers were discussed years ago, and it was decided that it would not be a good idea to 

move in this direction.  Some factors include: 

A. Do parents want their children to be educated by computers, or involved in hands-on-learning in the 

classroom by highly capable teachers?  

B. The cost to purchase, take care of (more technology staff, parts, replacements, phone cards for internet 

service, etc.), and replace devices every 5-6 years.  This does not seem fiscally responsible. 

C. Many families still do not have access to reliable internet service. 

 

The district decided that we would provide plenty of chrome books and charging carts for teachers to utilize 

when needed and for state testing.  Currently, the district has 3,519 Chromebooks in circulation. State testing 

can be accomplished by moving carts around the district where needed, during the testing window.  

 

While the district has several chrome book carts and/or computer lab space available in the buildings, some 

buildings have asked the PTO’s to fund additional devices.  The decision to do so requires the PTO and 

principal to discuss and be aware of the need to replace these devices every 5-6 years when they are no longer 

supported with software updates.  Currently, the district is taking care of 380 Chromebooks that have been 

purchased through PTO fundraising.   

 

The 2020 Bond program provided 6.5 million dollars for technology replacements and upgrades.  Without bond 

dollars the general fund would need to be used to keep technology current and available in our schools.  Thank 

you for supporting this effort.   

 

 

 

 

 

https://tinyurl.com/millageinfo
https://tinyurl.com/millageinfo
https://www.livingstonesa.org/special-education-livingston-county
https://www.livingstonesa.org/special-education-livingston-county
https://www.hartlandschools.us/documents/Superintendent-Updates/2024-2025%20Additional%20Documents/2024-2025-Special-Ed-Millage-County.pdf
https://www.hartlandschools.us/documents/Superintendent-Updates/2024-2025%20Additional%20Documents/2024-2025-Special-Ed-Millage-County.pdf
https://www.hartlandschools.us/documents/Superintendent-Updates/2024-2025%20Additional%20Documents/2024-2025-Special-Ed-Millage-County.pdf
https://www.hartlandschools.us/documents/Superintendent-Updates/2024-2025%20Additional%20Documents/2024-2025-Special-Ed-Millage-County.pdf


Parent Coaching Still Available Free of Charge 

At the end of this document you will find all the parent development opportunities available in September.  

 

       
 

Vote for Volunteer of the Year 

 

 
 

 

 



 

Hartland Homecoming Parade Announced 

The community is invited to come and enjoy the HHS Homecoming Parade, see below. 

 

 
 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Chuck Hughes 

 

“A man is not finished when he is defeated.  

He is finished when he quits.” 

Epictetus 

 



 


